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PARENTAL WEEKLY UPDATE ς 9th June 2016 
(available on our website) 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am extremely proud to announce that our school tennis team has qualified for the U18 National tennis finals! 
Many, many congratulations to the squad - Sam Tomlinson, David Stevenson, David Latter, Josh Carter and Alex 
Wood on this wonderful achievement! This is the first time that the school has reached this stage of the 
competition - amazing! The finals take place in early July - more detail is given below.  
 
I am pleased to say that our catering pod, which has been operating since 
September, has had a facelift! At no cost to us, the pod has been covered 
in images of our students' art work and as you can see from the picture, it 
is stunning! The pod is an additional 'snack' resource for students at break 
and lunchtime and open to 6th form students throughout the morning. 
 
If your child is in year 7, 8 or 9, they may have told you that this week in 
assemblies, we have launched our whole school sponsored walk which 
will be taking place on the final Thursday of term. The whole school will 
be walking the Greenway route (or a part of it). Miss Wallace and Mr Grove are setting the students (and the 
staff) the challenge of walking the route. You will receive lots more information about this over the coming 
weeks, but students may need to do some preparation! 
 
Please can I push our 'buy a brick' campaign which is raising funds for the Science Centre. We have had lots of 
families sign up and I am absolutely thrilled by this. The building is really making progress now and we are 
looking to officially open towards the back end of September. All contributors to the scheme will be invited to 
the opening event - it will be a very special occasion. All the relevant information is on our school website.  
 
Today, we have started our KS3 exams programme. This is an opportunity for the school to check on progress 
and to then use the information to identify gaps in student knowledge. Please may I remind parents that there is 
a wealth of advice on the school website to support both students and parents during these often stressful 
times.  
 
I thought you might like to know that all staff undergo an annual and rigorous staff appraisal programme. This 
takes the form of regular meetings throughout the year, lesson observations (for teaching staff) and review 
meetings. I am not excluded from this, and members of the governing body meet with me regularly to review 
my targets in line with the main school priorities.  
 
Please be reminded that the minimum length of hair (above the ear ) is a no. 2 cut and with no extremes of 
length. Several boys are getting a very short haircut high up their heads. I would ask parents to check the school 
guidelines, as pupils who do not conform to our uniform regulations will not be allowed into normal lessons.  
Please check our uniform policy on the school website.  If students are in doubt it is always wise to speak to the 
relevant year leader before getting your hair cut.  
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 
 

mailto:admin@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/News/Buy-A-Brick/
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/KTS-Parent-guide-to-exams/
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Parent-Area/School-Uniform/


Dates for your diary: 

Thursday 9.6.16 16:00-23:30 Dance Trip to Swan Lake 

Saturday 11.6.16 Yr 7-11 County Athletics Championships, all day, Hemel Hempstead 

Wednesday 15.6.16 Yr 10 Art/Art Graphics Exam, all day 
Yr 7-10 G&T athletics training, all day, Ridlins, Stevenage 

Thursday 27.5.16 16:00-23:30 Dance Trip to Swan Lake 

 
A note from Mr White: 
There are a few year 11 hoodies still to be collected. Please go to student services to pick yours up. 
 
BuyςAςBrick breaks £1,000.00 
We are pleased to report that our Buy-a-Brick ownersΩ list continues to 
grow.  The first bricks started rolling off the production line this week 
and they look fantastic!  As of today, we had raised in excess of 
£1,100.00! Have you bought your brick yet? This Sunday we will be 
running a Buy-a-.ǊƛŎƪ ǎǘŀƭƭ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ .ŀƭŘƻŎƪ .ƛƎ [ǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ 
ǎǘƻǇ ōȅ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ōǊƛŎƪ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΦ .ǊƛŎƪǎ ŀǊŜ 
priced from £25.00. If you would like to buy a brick please download the 
form and return it to school. Forms are also available from reception. 
 
[ƻƻƪ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǳǇŘŀǘŜΗ 
 
Dylan Daniels fences for England 
Dylan Daniel in Year 8 has been selected to fence for the England Under 15 team and participated in a 
competition in Poland at the weekend.  The competition was of a very high standard, with 400 fencers 
from 14 countries attending. There were 81 fencers in Dylan's age group including all the top 20 Polish 
fencers and Internationals from Latvia, Hungary, Ukraine, Slovakia, Italy and France. Dylan competed well, 
but was knocked out in the last 16, finally coming 14th which was a great achievement in such a quality 
field. Dylan is pictured on the right with the stripes down the arms and legs, attacking with a lunge and 
gaining the hit/point. 

 
 
Knights Templar make the National Finals 

 
A brilliant performance in scorching conditions resulted in victory over 
Highgate School and qualification for the National Finals of the Under 18 
Team Tennis Championships. Throughout the matches the standard of 
tennis was phenomenal by all of the boys.  
 
Sam Tomlinson and David Stevenson both had great wins in the singles, 
while Josh Carter lost narrowly in the third set tie break.  In the doubles, 
both pairings were dominant Sam Tomlinson & David Stevenson winning 
6-1, 6-2 and David Latter & Josh Carter 7-5, 6-1 
 

(continued/Χ) 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/docs/Buy_a_Brick_doc_Parents.pdf
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This gave Knights Templar the overall win by 4 matches to 2 to qualify for the National Finals. This a 
tremendous achievement, a first ever for a Knights Templar Team too. I doubt there will be many, if any, 
other state schools at the finals!  
 
The finals will be held at Queenswood School on the 6th, 7th, 8th & 9th July. All supporters welcome.  
 
See the table below for our journey to the National finals: 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The results from recent Lamda examinations are here! 
For those students currently on study leave ς the certificates and exam reports 
will be in the office for collection from Thursday 16th June. 
 

 
Year 7 cricket success 
¢ƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ т ōƻȅǎΩ ŎǊƛŎƪŜǘ ǘŜŀƳ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎǳǇŜǊō ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ōƻȅǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
of games in both the District and County competitions and are undefeated so far. Most notably, the year 7 
ǘŜŀƳ ŘŜŦŜŀǘŜŘ {ǘ 9ŘƳǳƴŘΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ όŀƴ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭύ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘƘǊŀƭƭƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ǳǇ ǘƛŜΦ 
 
Stand-out contributions from Luke Ponder and Tom Spinks have helped the boys start the season so well 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎŀǇǘŀƛƴŎȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ hƭƭȅ /ŀǘƭƛƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǇƛǾƻǘŀƭ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ   
 
Although the players named above have provided some truly fantastic individual performances, the team 
as a whole has performed brilliantly. There is a great team atmosphere among the squad members with 
everyone providing lots of encouragement, energy and determination. We are very much looking forward 
ǘƻ CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ŎƭŀǎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ǊƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳƴty Cup against Bishop Stortford High School for Boys. 
 
Come on KTS!!! 



Year 10 Work Experience: July 18th ς 22nd 
Year 10 students are coming to the end of their preparation for their week in the workplace. The following 
topics have now been covered in their PSHCE lessons: 
 

¶ Health & Safety 

¶ Making a Good First Impression (including dress code & body language) 

¶ Interview Skills 
 
Prior to the beginning of Work Experience they will participate in an Employability Skills Day on Friday 15th 
July which will build further on skills they need for the workplace. 
 
Parental/Student Agreements and Job Descriptions have all been printed for the students and handed to 
them personally in form time. These will not be re-issued. Parental/Student agreements must be signed 
and returned by Friday 17th June. The Job description must be kept in a safe place as this contains 
important information about their placement. 
 
It is now the responsibility of each student to make contact with their employer, to arrange a time to meet 
with them. This must be done as soon as possible. The School would encourage them to arrange their 
interviews after school where possible, however if a later start or an early finish to the school day is 
required, Mrs Sidey/Mr Allman must be informed.  
 
I hope that every student will now be prepared for their week in the workplace. We are certain that they 
will have a positive week which will enable them to gain an insight into the world of work including just 
how hard their parents work! 
 
Any queries should still be directed to me in the lead up to Work Experience. 
Mrs N Sidey 
 
History Trip to the Battlefields  
Over the half term holiday the History Department took 48 Year 10 students over to the Battlefields of 
Belgium and Northern France. Whilst we were there, students had the opportunity to visit several key 
battle sites and cemeteries related to the Great War under the guidance of our fantastic tour guide Tom 
Morgan. We were lucky to enough to visit the Battlefields during a particularly poignant period ς not only 
are we in the middle of the centenary years (2014-2018) where commemoration of the whole war (1914-
1918) is at its height, but 2016 is also the 100th anniversary of the Battle of the Somme. The Battle saw 60 
000 allied casualties on the first day and students were given a taste of the scale of this disaster whilst 
standing beneath the towering Thiepval memorial to the missing. Students were able to gain a greater 
appreciation of the enormous sacrifice made by so many men (and women) from both Britain and the 
Commonwealth as we visited sites such as Tyne Cot, the largest British cemetery in Belgium, as well as 
Newfoundland Memorial Park, commemorating Canadian soldiers who died on the Somme. Students were 
also able to experience the incredibly moving Last Post ceremony at the Menin Gate which is a daily act of 
remembrance to all those killed during the Great War.  
 
To try to lighten the mood following trenches, cemeteries and stories 
of lost soldiers, students visited Disneyland Paris on the last day of our 
trip. Unfortunately we got incredibly wet thanks to non-stop torrential 
rain but students were resilient and determined to enjoy some Disney 
magic.  
!ǎƛŘŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǊŀƛƴΣ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘǊƛǇ ς the 
students conducted themselves fantastically and were an absolute 
credit to themselves and the school.  
 
 

Students at Hill 60 



Students at Thiepval 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Students in trenches  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Soggy students at Disney 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
KTS Enrichment Week Letchworth Greenway Challenge 
The final week of school this year is set to contain a range of valuable experiences for students.  Amongst 
other events, students will be participating in Year 8 Work Shadowing Day, Year 9 Engineering Day, Year 8 
& 9 House Matches, the Year 12 London Trip & the Year 7 Weston Woods Walk.  I would like to draw your 
attention to the exciting whole school activity we are undertaking on Thursday 21st of July.  In aid of Great 
Ormond Street Hospital, staff and students of The Knights Templar School will be Walking the Letchworth 
Greenway.  This exciting activity was launched to students during assemblies this week where Mrs Wallace 
and Mr Grove shared the story of Darren Clawson, an ex-ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿƘƻǎŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ƻǿƴ ǎƻƴΩǎ 
ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ŎŀǳǎŜŘ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǳǇ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ Ψ9ƴŘǳǊŀƴŎŜ [ƛƳƛǘǎΦΩ   
 
To provide a little more background, the Endurance Limits Ocean Rowing Team is currently competing in 
the Great Pacific Race in order to raise funds for Great Ormond Street Hospital.  You can follow their 
progress at https://www.facebook.com/EnduranceLimits   The Great Pacific Race is the ²ƻǊƭŘΩǎ leading 
human endurance challenge. Ocean row boats of two and four people compete against each other in the 

https://www.facebook.com/EnduranceLimits


first and only rowing race on the Pacific.  The race started on June 4th 2016 where the 4 man crew set out 
on a 2,400 mile journey across the ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ largest ocean from Monterey, California to Honolulu, Hawaii.  
 
The epic journey is expected to take between 30 and 80 days and Darren and the team are hoping to win 
by smashing the existing world record for the crossing.  Each boat carries no sails or engines and is only 
moved by the muscle of the crew pulling on the oars.  5ŀǊǊŜƴΩǎ story struck a deep chord with students in 
the Sixth Form and staff, inspiring us to look for an opportunity where we too could set ourselves a 
challenge. Even though we ŎŀƴΩǘ row 2,400 miles across the ocean we think we can walk 13 miles for this 
worthy cause and we hope ȅƻǳΩƭƭ encourage your son or daughter to look forward to what promises to be a 
great day.   
 
More information will follow soon but if parents and students would like to find out more, they can click 
here or go to http://www.endurancelimits.net/ 
 

 

 
Library News 

 
Would you like to encourage your child to read more and enjoy their 
experience? 
 

Are you looking for book recommendations for all ages, from a reputable 
UK Book Review site?  If so, we highly recommend: Love Reading 4 Kids.  
www.lovereading4kids.co.uk 
 

 
Teen Book Club 
The latest edition of óTeen Book Clubô are currently 
being distributed to our Year 7, 8 and 9 pupils. The 
catalogue provides pupils with the opportunity to 
purchase popular titles, from a wide variety of 
authors, at a heavily reduced price. Offers this 
month include the Carnegie Medal Shortlist Pack, 
8 amazing publications for £31. A half-price 
saving! The Carnegie titles are aimed at years 9 
and above. 
 
For younger readers the latest Tom Gates : Super 
Good Skills (Almost) is priced at £5.99, and in 
preparation for summer holidays you can purchase packs by popular authors such as David Walliams and 
Jeff Kinney   
 
Year 10 and 11 pupils can pick up a copy of the catalogue from the library, or alternatively pupils can place 
their orders online. Visit: http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/the-knights-templar 
 

 

http://www.endurancelimits.net/
http://www.endurancelimits.net/
http://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/
http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/the-knights-templar


North Herts College Open Morning 
North Hertfordshire College are hosting an open morning on the 25th June, to support all students that are 
looking to progress to further or higher education from September 2016.  
 
Offering a wide range of programmes, NHC guarantees progression into a job, apprenticeship or further 
learning upon completion on a main programme of study. 
 
This event is a great opportunity for students looking at the options for their next step.  See their website 
for further information. 
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Year 13 leaversô event a huge success 
On the last Friday before the half term break, our year 13 students enjoyed their final day at KTS, capping off 
their time at the school with a day of fun activities and opportunities to reminisce. 
 
To start the dayôs events, the students made their way to the common room for a series of farewell speeches 
delivered by Mr Litchfield, Mrs Hopkins and Mr Raymen. The speeches covered many memories of year 13ôs 
time at KTS (both good and bad!) but also provided advice and insight regarding how to be successful and 
happy in future endeavours. 
 
Miss Landreth had been the Year Leader for the students when they were in year 11 and she returned from 
maternity leave to deliver a phenomenal speech that had a huge impact on the audience, resulting in a well-
deserved standing ovation! 
 
The students were then treated to a 27 minute 
leaversô video which had been skilfully put 
together by Lauren Marshall and Lena Harding 
(year 13), commemorating year 13ôs time at KTS. 
 
At this point, the students collected their year 
books and headed towards the playing fields to 
make use of the inflatable obstacle course, play 
rounders, eat KFC and simply have fun in the sun 
with the sound system blaring the studentsô music 
of choice! They also had the chance to enjoy cake 
that had been baked and designed with incredible 
finesse and artistry by year 13 student Katie 
Winzer!  
 
 
While there were obviously a few tears and moments of sadness, the overwhelming feeling on this day was 
one of happiness. The success of this event confirmed what a brilliant year group our year 13s have been 
and epitomised their school and community spirit!  
 
Good luck year 13 in all of your future endeavours! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 13 Leaversô Event - in photos 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


